


TICKENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 14th November 2019 7.00 p.m.

in the Committee Room at the Village Hall

ACTION/BY

PRESENT:  Cllrs John Banks, David Franks, Bruce Ralfs, Rachel Maby, Ann Loader, Mike Perrott, Pam Trenchard, Dan Sewell and Steve Williams
123/19
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 


Apologies for absence were received from the Clerk - Vena Prater.  In her absence Cllr Mike Perrott agreed to take notes of the meeting.
124/19
MINUTES of the meeting held on 10th October 2019, copies of which had been circulated, were approved and signed as a correct record.

There were no matters arising from the minutes other than those on the agenda.

125/19
CLERK’S REPORT
The Clerk had circulated a report on activities since the last meeting.  She had tried without success to find a contractor to carry out yellow hatching in the car park.  North Somerset Council have now been asked to include it in their works schedule.
A Town and Parish Council summit meeting had been attended but nothing useful had been learnt.
Cllr Ralfs reported that there was now just one skip on the land at the bottom of Tickenham Hill. Activities there are being monitored by NS Council.
126/19
HIGHWAYS AND FOOTPATHS

(a)
HIGHWAYS
(i)     Joint Spatial Plan (JSP) and Joint Local Transport Plan 4:  
There was nothing further to report but the council noted that an application for 450 houses in Youngwood Lane, Nailsea had been approved.
(ii) Speed Monitoring at the School:  It was noted that the new process for deciding 20mph limits would not be available until December.  Following a meeting with Cllr Nigel Ashton, Cllr Sewell will be speaking to Cllr James Tonkin of NS Council regarding this process. 
Cllr Sewell reported that a meeting is to be held at the Star Inn on Monday 18th November of school parents to which TRAG representatives had been invited.
At the school road safety week it was proposed that a “Smiley Face” sign be purchased to help reduce speeding and a grant is being sought from Bristol Airport.
The Clerk was due to enquire when the road through Tickenham is scheduled for re-surfacing and is to report to the next meeting.
Clerk/12.12.19
(iii)
SpeedWatch: One School parent has been recruited onto the team and Cllr Sewell said that he would join as well.  The police have been asked to suggest suitable additional SpeedWatch locations but have yet to respond.
(iv)
Overhanging trees at Summerhouse:  The overhanging trees have not been dealt with by NS.  The Clerk to report this again. The full length of the path from The Batch to the entrance to Summerhouse is affected.
Clerk/12.12.19  
(v) 
Incidents:  A head on collision had occurred which closed Clevedon Road close to Orchard Avenue on Tuesday 5th November. No significant injuries to the occupants were reported despite significant damage to the cars involved.  There was no signed diversion for the road closure which resulted in traffic using the lanes across the moor which are wholly inadequate.  The Police and NS to be contacted about a diversion protocol to cover this eventuality.
Clerk/12.12.19
(vi)
Signage:  Cllr Ralfs reported that improved signage had been erected on Tickenham Hill on the approach to the junction with the B3130 showing the layout of the junction ahead.


(b)
FOOTPATHS
Footpath Project:  Cllr Perrott had prepared a document outlining the project objectives and these were adopted by councillors.
The potential route of a permissive path to connect the footpath network to a link to reach The Star was discussed.  The Landowner is to be approached to assess the feasibility.  Cllr Perrott also showed a possible minor alteration to link two existing footpaths and avoid pedestrians having to walk on the B3130.  He is to check whether the link already exists on the definitive footpath map.
MP/12.12.19
Stiles:  There was some discussion about how best to report problems with the footpath network and it was agreed that these should be reported immediately they were discovered.  Cllr Perrott will send details of some work needed to Cllr Franks who is already liaising with relevant landowners.
MP/22.11.19
127/19
PLANNING MATTERS
(a) NEW APPLICATIONS:

Clerk

19/P/2232/OUT Hillcroft, Orchard Avenue:  Erection of 2 new dwellings following demolition of existing.  Councillors felt that the outlined proposals were aesthetically out of character with existing adjacent properties and that they represented a significant overdevelopment of the site.
(b) UP-DATES

Clerk
The Clerk had circulated an up-dated list of NSC decisions:  these were noted.  The Clerk to be asked to request clarification of the status of application 19/P/2209/FUH 56 Clevedon Road as the online information is contradictory.


(c) ENFORCEMENT CASES  

18/P/2136/FUL: 77 Clevedon Road  

No further information had been received
128/19
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN/REVIEW

The working group had been unable to meet to date.
Clerk
129/19

FINANCIAL MATTERS


(a)
PAYMENTS:  

Clerk

The following were approved for payment


Clerk’s salary October   



    £277.92



HMRC October   
£69.40



Clerk’s expenses October  

£9.20



North Somerset Council (Standards training costs)

£60.00



S E Harris (tree works, lower field)
£420.00

130/19
REVIEW OF REGULATIONS

Risk Assessment had been reviewed by Cllr Perrott.  This was accepted with the possible inclusion of the Defibrillator and Flagpole under miscellaneous items.  Clerk to advise if this is a definitive list.

Cllr Sewell had reviewed the Financial regulations.  It was agreed to discuss this at the next meeting.  Cllr Sewell to contact the Clerk in the meantime.
DS/12.12.19

Cllr Sewell had also reviewed the Code of Practice. His suggested amendments were adopted by councillors.

Clerk 
131/19
NATIONAL GRID

It was agreed that the offered presentation about progress on the overhead/underground cable project should take place at the annual Parish Meeting.
Clerk/12.12.19


It was noted that a new weir had been installed on land close to the Church.

132/19
WEBSITE ACCESSIBILITY AND UP-GRADING

Cllr Sewell had investigated the website Setup and Obligations on the PC and he suggested that the current arrangements should be maintained.  He would endeavour to arrange a meeting with Mark Crocker (to include the Clerk) to better understand how the current arrangements work.

 DS/12.12.19


133/19
VILLAGE HALL

Nothing new to report
134/19
VILLAGE FIELD 

Cllr Banks reported that new edging had been set up on the Boules court.  The Ash tree is definitely suffering from Ash dieback and would last two years at most but is currently safe.  A new notice board has been erected.  
135/19
CORRESPONDENCE 
Clerk/12.12.19

Tickenham School newsletters. School to be asked to email these either to the Clerk for circulation or to all councillors individually.                                                        

VE Day 8th May 2020.  The Hall and Field to be booked for this date from 2 to 5pm.  Arrangements to be put in place nearer the date.


Letter from Mr A Hirst offering his services to help with planning matters.  Mr Hirst to be thanked for his offer, this to be declined but Mr Hirst to be invited to join the Parish Council.
136/19
AOB 

Clerk/12.12.19

The possibility of planting trees on the wide grass verge was discussed.  More information is needed about the feasibility of this.  Clerk to contact NS council.


The next meeting’s agenda to include an item to discuss the “Village Market.”

137/19
DATES AND TIMES OF MEETINGS
2019:  Second Thursday of each month, commencing at 7.00 p.m.

12th December  
2020:  Second Thursday of each month, commencing at 7.00 p.m.
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